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COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE






STRATEGIC PLANNING COUNCIL 

MINUTES
Thursday, March 9, 2006 – 3:30 p.m.

Brookhaven Gymnasium Alumni Room

IN ATTENDANCE
Dr. Asberine Alford, Mary Lou Araneo, Dr. Louis Attinasi, Joanne Braxton, Dr. Philip Christensen, William F. Connors, Jr., Anindita Ghosh, Dr. Tina Good, Kirk Kaplan, Dr. Carl Kirschner, Debra Klein, Jeffery Kluewer, Judith Koodin, Ilene Kreitzer, Christine Kulis, Dr. Shaun McKay, Smruti Patel, Gary Ris, Dr. Kate Rowe, Laurie Savona, Charles Stein, Avette Ware

Associate Vice President Braxton opened the meeting by greeting the members of the Strategic Planning Council (SPC) and then asked each person to introduce themselves.  The SPC’s charges were then reviewed.  Dr. Good was asked to speak about the Institutional Assessment document at the next SPC meeting on April 27, 2006.
Dr. Good expressed an interest/concern in knowing more about the strategic planning process.  Associate Vice President Braxton stated that a speaker could be brought in to give an overall perspective of the process.

Recruitment Plan
Dr. Rowe reviewed the Recruitment Plan and stated that it is always being updated and there are always new initiatives.   
Questions/Issues/Concerns/Comments Raised
1.
Anindita Ghosh asked if the college publicizes its offerings at libraries for adult students (informational workshops are scheduled at various libraries).
2.
Dr. McKay asked about the process for making changes to the Recruitment Plan (suggestions should be brought to the SPC).   SPC members are encouraged to make suggestions and/or recommendations for recruitment.

3.
Jeff Kluewer suggested highlighting clubs for Black History Month and/or for Diversity Awareness.   BOCES recruitment was discussed; there are many BOCES students who could be recruited just as we recruit students for the Honors program.  
4.
Dr. Rowe discussed the Student Success program.

5.
Jeff Kluewer suggested removing the word “skills” from the various academic centers and that we “lift up” students.

6.
Debra Klein asked about articulation agreements.

Retention Plan
Dr. Rowe discussed the Retention Plan and advised that the Enrollment Management Committee is responsible for the Retention Plan.

Questions/Issues/Concerns/Comments Raised
1.
Jeff Kluewer spoke about problems with the testing and placement process in the English area.  Many students are being misplaced due to the current process of placement testing.   The passing grade needs to be raised.


School Dude should be available to report work that needs to be done.  Associate Vice President Braxton explained that School Dude is used; however, requests should be made through the building/campus administrator to avoid unauthorized work orders (i.e., replacement of doors, windows, building renovations, etc.).

Student life and student services – OS15 classes should be taught by full-time faculty (incentives could be offered).  The curriculum should be enhanced.   Avette Ware commented that most of the suggestions Jeff Kluewer made were actually being done on the Ammerman Campus.  Associate Vice President Braxton stated that she would discuss this matter with Dr. Canniff.


Lists for early intervention were dated 2/7/06 and were received on 3/9/06.  Associate Vice President Braxton stated that the early intervention calling list should be distributed to faculty with their assigned advisees.

Eastern Campus lacks facilities to accommodate or attract students with the proposed Riverhead revitalization effort.

2.
Dr. Alford spoke about an article relative to the University of Florida’s recruitment (tracking and retention system).

3.
Anindita Ghosh recommended the availability of merit-based funds for part-time students.   Vice President Araneo advised that there are many scholarships available for all full- and part-time students. Dr. Rowe advised that there is a new student brochure with information about funding and she will send out an email containing links for scholarships.   Gary Ris indicated that the student portal hosts a tab for scholarship information and also for help.

Members were asked to provide Dr. Rowe with suggestions by Friday, March 17.

Technology Plan
Gary Ris provided an overview of the Technology Plan.

Questions/Issues/Concerns/Comments Raised
1.
Vice President Stein commented that there have been many advances at the college as a result of this process (i.e., online registration increased; online rosters).   Jeff Kluewer complimented Desktop Services.

2.
Jeff Kluewer stated that the installation of smart boards should be the decision of the department.  Some installations have occurred in classrooms where they are not wanted; not everyone wants to use the smart boards.  Associate Vice President Braxton spoke about an existing policy which requires that the department chair is consulted.

3.
Dr. Good asked if the Technology Plan and Strategic Plan are linked.  What is the objective of the Technology Plan? The Technology Plan was the first document/plan issued; the Strategic Plan followed; some of the objectives of the Technology Plan were incorporated into the Strategic Plan.
Any suggestions for the Technology Plan should be submitted to Gary Ris by Friday, March 17, 2006.

Strategic Plan
Associate Vice President Braxton reviewed the Strategic Plan (2004-2007) and asked the SPC members to think about what needs to be added for the next two-year cycle of the plan.

1.
Judy Koodin asked for the percentage of the objectives completed.

2.
Jeff Kluewer found the document overwhelming and asked how do we know what is still to be done.  Associate Vice President Braxton stated that by the April 27 meeting, an update will be provided to indicate what is complete and what is yet to be done.   Meetings are being conducted with the individuals responsible for the various Strategic Plan priorities and objectives.

For discussion at the April 27 meeting:
1.
Master Plan

2.
Capital Project Plan – Vice President Stein

3.
Institutional Assessment – Dr. Good

4.
Budget – Vice President Stein

5.
Recommendations to move the Strategic Plan forward to 2011.

6.
Assessment piece for Strategic Plan – Judy Koodin

The meeting closed at 5:10 p.m.
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